
Worship With Us 
March 19, 2023 

11:00 a.m. 
 

Praise Team Leader Carl Hildebrand 
Organist Melodie Spare 
Pianist Janice Hildebrand 
Deacon of the Week Tim Spare 

Please silence cell phones. Thank you. 

 
WORSHIP THROUGH PRAISE 
 

Prelude 
 

Chorus  “Great I Am” 
 

Chorus  “Hymn of Heaven” 
 

Announcements and Offertory Prayer 
 

Hymn #379 “Take My Life” 
 

Chorus “There is Nothing” 
 

Special Music Brooklyn Richardson 
 

Children may be dismissed for ARROWS*. 

 
WORSHIP THROUGH INSTRUCTION 
 

Scripture Reading  

 
Message Josh Hildebrand 

 
 

Closing Hymn #364  “My Jesus I Love Thee” 
 

Postlude 

 
((())) The service is livestreamed to the CBC Facebook page. 

Our worship services can be found on the CBC Facebook page or on the 
church website at cbcstafford.org 

NURSERY 
Newborn through 2 years (During Sunday School) 10:00 a.m. 

North of the sanctuary—east end of hall 
 

Newborn through 3 years (During Worship Service) 11:00 a.m. 
North of the sanctuary—west end of hall 

 

CHILDREN’S SUNDAY SCHOOL Opening 10:00 a.m. 

Northwest Classroom—enter through front of Sanctuary 
Classes dismiss to their classrooms after opening. 

 

ARROWS Children’s Ministry—3 years old through 5th Grade 
*After Special Music in the Worship Service 

Upstairs—Southeast classroom 
 

NAB Missionary of the Week 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Shan Reed 
Japan 

 

Shan Reed has been serving as a long-term missionary in Japan 
since 2001. For the past ten years, she has been an integral part 
of the Komyo Christian Church family, which she helped plant 
with Paul and Melissa Ewing. Having handed over the 
leadership of the church to a Japanese pastor, they are now 
beginning to look toward the next church planting effort God 
has for them in Japan. Shan’s areas of ministry include a Gospel 
choir she is a member of, English classes she leads, and the 
Bible studies she teaches. Pray for God to bring Shan 
opportunities in the Gospel choir and English classes to share 
about the Good News with those who don’t know Jesus. 
 

CBC Missionary of the Week 
Sue Baron  

Independent Missionary, Katy, TX 
 

Student of the Week 
Tai Hildebrand 

Wichita State University Tech, Wichita, KS 
 

Southwestern Association Pastor of the Week 
Pastor Tim Koehn 

Zion Baptist Church, Okeene, OK 

Today 
 

Sunday School for All Ages 10:00 a.m. 
Adult Sunday School 

“A Study in the Book of Jonah” 
Facilitated by Joel Vetter and Jeff Barney 

 

This Week 
 

Prayer Gathering Mon., 6:45 – 7:30 a.m. 
 At Vangie’s House (1/2 mi. East of church) 
 

St. John CORE—Methodist Church Mon., 5:30 p.m. 
Stafford CORE—Methodist Church Mon., 5:30 p.m. 
 

Men’s Bible Study Mon., 8:00 p.m. 
“A Time for Confidence” with Stephen Nichols 

Pastor Jeff will lead this study at CBC.   
 

Women’s Bible Study at CBC Tues., 9:30 a.m. 
“Matthew: Part 2—Establishing the Kingdom of God on Earth” 

 

The Well—at the Annex JH - Wed., 6:30 - 7:30 p.m. 

 HS - Wed., 7:30 - 9:00 p.m. 

—at the Senior Center Wed., 6:30-7:30 p.m. 
Children’s Ministry for Ages 3 - 5th grade 

 

At CBC, Come and Go – Enjoy Coffee & Muffins – write notes to 
encourage others—children’s coloring & activity pages 
provided! 

Plan Ahead 
 

Potential Assoc./Youth Pastor Visit Sun., Mar. 26 
A potential candidate for the Associate/Youth Pastor 
position will be at CBC with his wife for a preliminary visit. 
 

Stafford Community Holy Week Worship Services: 
Palm Sunday  Apr. 2, 4:00 p.m. 

Stafford United Methodist Church  
 

Maundy Thursday Apr. 6, 7:00 p.m. 
First Christian Church 

 

Good Friday Apr. 7, 7:00 p.m. 
First Baptist Church 

 

Easter Sunrise Apr. 9, 6:45 a.m. 
Zenith Community Church  

 

CBC Easter Worship Service Apr. 9, 11:00 a.m. 
(We will also have Sunday School at 10:00 a.m.)  



Please Pray for: 
 

Donna Whitehouse, Presbyterian Manor Assisted Living, Newton, KS  
 

Zelma Lee Wendelburg, Kenwood Plaza in St. John  
 

Ron (Rhonda Huggard’s father), Minneola Nursing Home.  
 

Richard Spare, Sunshine Meadows, Buhler, KS 
Norman Hildebrand, Leisure Homestead, Stafford 
 

The Relatively Homebound—Joe Fritzemeyer, Dorine Hanger, 
Marion Meschberger. 
 

Military—Ashlee Burnett (Isaac’s sister), Austin Burenheide, Bob 
Burns, Jr., Levi Eisenhour, Jeremy Griffin (Edna’s nephew), Bill Hayes, 
Noah Johnson, Lydia Johnson (Air Force—recently completed basic 
training in TX), Jordan Keenan, Kenneth Oden, Ryan Pitts (Arnold & 
Alda’s grandson-in-law), Remington Walker 
 

Military deployed—Clint Hitt (Garry & Shirley’s grandson)—serving 
in the Air Force in Japan. 
 

Robert & Janet Murphy (Tami Brensing’s parents)—health concerns 
 

Josh & Bethany Hildebrand—Daughter, Elyse—heart is working fairly 
well for now.  Continue in prayer for complete healing.   
 

Mark Ball (Dr. Ball’s son)—Has had some success from his treatment 
at the Mayo Clinic, but still undiagnosed and needs prayer. 
 

Youth and Youth Ministry at CBC—Preliminary visit of potential 
Associate/Youth Pastor and his wife to CBC on March 24-26. 
 

War in Ukraine and its impact on the world. 
 

Jarel Wendelburg—strength and stamina after extended illness. 
 

Morgan Hildebrand—is in Japan near Tokyo for school. 
 

Pastor Mike & Natalie Eddy—with Mike’s diagnosis and treatment of 
colon cancer.  Praise that he finished chemo this week. 
 

Trace Ritterhouse (from Ellinwood)—Recovery from vehicle collision. 
Transferred to Madonna Rehabilitation Hospital in Nebraska. 
 

Brett Fairchild and other state legislators—with start of the 2023 
session in Topeka. 
 

Jason Boley—His biweekly travel from Sterling and ministry to our 
youth. 
 

Kevin in Bolivia—13-year-old compassion child sponsored by CBC and 
our youth. 
 

Jean Aeschliman (Gail Woodward’s Mom)—congestive heart failure. 
Medication is helping with symptoms.  Dealing with abdominal and 
back pain from other health concerns. 
 

Gayla Meroniuk – Carpal tunnel  
surgery on March 20. 
 
 
 

Nursery Helpers Needed! 
If you would like to be a helper in the Nursery during the 11:00 a.m. 
Worship Service, please sign up on the list located on the front 
bulletin board. Nursery helpers may be 6th graders through adults. 
There will be an adult worker in charge of the Nursery when youth 
are serving as helpers. For more information, talk to Nancee Meyer. 
 

Summer Youth Camps 
Super Summer July 10-14 
For 9th - 12th grades at Webster Conference Center in Salina 

 

Kansas Bible Camp July 24-28 
For 3rd - 8th grades at Westminster Woods in Fall River 

Both of these experiences will be in cooperation with other Kansas 
Fellowship Churches in the SWA. 

Please talk to Pastor Jeff for more information. 
 

Thank You 
Dear Friends:  You have been so faithful in sending support for 
the Hispanic ministry here and for praying for the ministry. Thank 
you so very much!  God continues to send in new people. We had 
a great women’s Spanish conference recently with over 100 
ladies. God did a mighty work in many hearts and lives.  Our 
daughter Becky and I continue the ladies’ Bible study Tuesday 
mornings. Last Sunday, we enjoyed a picnic in the park with kids 
playing soccer and adults visiting & getting to know each other 
better.  Those social times are important especially for those new 
to the States or newly saved. Some are rejected by their families 
for becoming Christian. They need to feel the love & support of 
their new, Christian family. Thanks again for your faithfulness to 
us! Only Eternity will reveal the results of your prayers & gifts.  
What a great day that will be!  I love you and pray for you, Sue 
Baron 
 

Thank You 
To Our CBC Family: What can we say? Thank you just doesn’t 
seem quite adequate. Your continued love and support so 
astound us. We feel so unworthy. But we are reminded that your 
love and support is an outpouring of your authentic love for Jesus 
and His Kingdom purposes. Thank you for that above all else. 
Blessings to our church family for your continued support, 
increased support, and the unexpected gift for Simon’s House. 
That particular ministry has blessed in ways we never imagined. 
For example, this week we have a young family from Kansas 
coming to do some mission work down here. Your very generous 
gift allows us to bless them and many others.  We love and miss 
you all so much!  In Christ, Marty & Edna Ziegler  
P.S. See you this summer! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Calvary Baptist Church 
 

Stafford, Kansas 
 

March 19, 2023 
 

Pastor’s Study 620-234-5449 
 

Church Office 620-234-5327 
 

Office Email officestaffcbc@gmail.com 
 

Our Church Website cbcstafford.org 


